

March 28, 2008

Erin Larkin Campaign Finance Analyst Reports Analysis Division 999 E Street, N.W. Washington, DC 20463

Re: International Union of Operating Engineers Local 825
Political Action and Education Committee
65 Springfield Avenue
Springfield, NJ 07081
ID #: C00017194

Amended Year End Report, dated (07/01/07 - 12/31/07)

FEC inquiry letter dated March 14, 2008

Dear Erin Larkin,

I am in receipt of Jennifer Thangavelu's letter dated March 14, 2008 requesting additional information to support our member checkoff contributions. In response to her concern, the amounts reported on Line 11(a)(ii) are 'unitemized'. No member's annual checkoff will ever exceed \$200 in a calendar year. Accordingly, none of these amounts should be itemized by individual.

In regards to contributions that appear on Line 23 that pertained to affiliated committees, I have reclassed them accordingly to Line 22. Please see amended report dated 03/28/08 (FEC-328890) for revisions.

Should you require anything further, please contact me directly.

Sincerely,

Joseph Whittles, Treasurer